
 

 

 
    
 

 February 10, 2017 
 
 
Via Email:  elena@judgewatch.org 
Elena Sassower 
Center for Judicial Accountability 
P.O. Box 8101 
White Plains, NY 10602 
  
Dear Ms. Sassower: 
 

This letter responds to your correspondence dated December 5, 2016, which pursuant to 
FOIL, requested: 
 

the Comptroller’s most recent annual accountings submitted by 
him to the Governor and Legislature pursuant to Public Officers 
Law §17(3)(d) – and, specifically, as relates to the litigation 
“type”:  State Finance Law Article 7-A “citizen-taxpayer 
action[s]”, including their number and claims paid and expected to 
be paid. 

 
Please be advised that the New York State Executive Chamber has conducted a diligent 

search but does not possess records responsive to your request.   
 

 Pursuant to Public Officers Law § 89(4)(a), you have thirty (30) days to take a written 
appeal of this determination.  You may appeal by writing:  FOIL Appeals Officer, Executive 
Chamber, State Capitol, Albany, New York, 12224. 
  
  
         Very truly yours,                                                   

                                                                                  
 Lauren Grasso 

FOIL Counsel 
Records Access Officer 

 


